**Our Ministry** 

Teaching and Preaching Missions Conferences and Revivals



Stirring Churches for Missions



Recruiting and Assisting Missionaries Around the World

**Contact Information** 

dhamby@mwbm.org

Sending Church

Old Suwanee Baptist Church Pastor Tim Campbell 4118 Old Suwanee Road Buford, GA 30518 770.945.5451

**Support Address** 



PO Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 706.654.2818 www.mwbm.org

Dr. and Mrs. Hamby have been with Macedonia World Baptist Missions since 1975, serving in Ivory Coast, West Africa as church planters and now as the assistant director and the executive sercretary. January 2022

Dear Pastor, Churches, and Friends:

Greetings from the Hambys! We would like to thank you so very much for your kind and generous gifts given to us during the Christmas season. What a blessing each of you are to us. Not only are you faithful to give on a regular basis and pray for us, but also faithful throughout the year to help us in our ministry. We know that we cannot do what God has called us to do without your help, and we do not take that for granted.

## Travels

In November, we were blessed to be with our son and his wife, Jason and Amanda, in Québec, Canada. We had not been able to be there in over four years. While there I was able to preach in their Church. It was a blessing to see many new faces. Covid related restrictions have become very difficult there once again. Presently, Jason's church is having to hold their services via live stream as well as abide by nighttime curfews and much more. Please pray for the churches and pastors in Québec.

Along with preaching meetings in several states in 2022, we are looking forward to the MWBM Orientation at the Home Office in June, and the Northwest Orientation in Buffalo, Wyoming in July, and the *Labourers Together* Conference and Banquet September 15-16. This will be a great time for Pastor's to get to know Macedonia and visit the Home Office. Pastor, if you would like to attend this meeting, please let us know. We would love for you to come.

Home Office News

Even though our traveling slowed down during December and January, the work load has not slowed at the Home Office. We have diligently worked on the year-end financial reports, insurance renewals, getting 1099's completed and sent to each of our missionary families, just to name a few things. These are busy, stressful days, and we praise God for the strength He gives us each day.

We appreciate your prayers as we share Christ by way of the pulpit, Gospel tracts, and personal witness. We have just begun preaching again in an assisted living facility in our area. Karen and I are excited to be able to work with others from our Church in ministering to these dear ones.

Thank you so much for your faithfulness to support us and pray for us. We know we must have your continued prayers to keep on keeping on.

May the Lord bless each one of you.

In His Service,

Dean and Karen Hamly

Dean and Karen Hamby